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At Hawes Side Academy, we join together to remember the life and service of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth 
II who passed away yesterday 8th September 2022, at the age of 96.  
 
During her unprecedented 70-year reign, she has touched all our lives, leading our nation through times of 
sadness and joy. 
 
The children have been reflecting upon and celebrating the life of Her Majesty and all her achievements 
thinking back to our recent jubilee celebrations. She was an inspirational leader, and we mark her reign next 
week with school assemblies to reflect and celebrate her life and influence on us all.  
 
During the mourning period, which we have now entered, the academy will continue to be open as usual. We 
will make sure to keep our school community updated on any changes according to the national mourning 
procedure. 
 

Relationships               Respect               Resilience               Reflection               Responsibility 

 

Welcome Back – A warm welcome back to you and to those families who have joined us this week.  I have 
had the chance to say hello to many of you already and I am looking forward to having the opportunity to 
continue working together this academic year. 
 
The children have settled well into the routines of school and are happy to see their friends again ready for 
learning in their new year groups.  They are walking around school with smiles on their faces which is a 
pleasure to see and highlights their resilience adapting to new faces and changes in routine.  
 
This week we have welcomed our new children and families into Foundation Stage.  They have enjoyed 
exploring their new surroundings and making new friends.  The Foundation Stage Team are enjoying building 
the foundations of new relationships with your children and you as parents/carers.   
 
The Foundation Team would like to thank our parents and carers for their patience and support during their 
child's first few days, in particular during the beginning and end of the day as, we all familiarise ourselves with 
the new school routine.  

 

Nature Detectives Course – Year 2 Families – This 4-week course will be starting on Tuesday 20th 
September from 1:00pm-3:00pm.  To book your place please follow this link https://bit.ly/FLND22 
Please also see flyer at the end of this newsletter for further details. 
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PE Days— Please see the PE days below starting Monday 12th September: 
  
Year 1             Class 1H Miss Lee – Monday & Wednesday 
             Class 1S Mrs Harrop – Monday & Wednesday 
             Class 1A Mrs Garratt – Monday & Wednesday 
 
Year 2             Class 2H Miss Heald – Wednesday & Friday 
             Class 2S Mrs Moville/Miss Ward – Monday & Friday 
             Class 2A Mrs Black – Thursday & Friday 
 
Year 3            Class 3H Miss Hayden/Mrs Haywood –Tuesday & Thursday 
            Class 3S Miss Johnstone – Tuesday & Friday 
            Class 3A Miss Macarty – Monday & Friday 
 
Year 4             Class 4H Mrs Cartwright – Tuesday & Friday 
             Class 4S Mrs Twiss –Thursday & Friday 
             Class 4A Mrs Wiseman/Mrs Hope – Monday & Tuesday 
 
Year 5             Class 5H Mr Dawson – Wednesday (swimming) & Friday (PE) 
             Class 5S Mrs Brett/Miss King - Wednesday (swimming) & Friday (PE) 
             Class 5A Mrs Randles - Wednesday (swimming) & Friday (PE)
  
Year 6             Class 6H Mrs Conuel – Monday & Wednesday 
             Class 6S Mrs Wright – Monday & Wednesday
             Class 6A Miss Lillie – Monday & Wednesday 
 
PLEASE NOTE THAT PE KIT CONSISTS OF: WHITE T-SHIRT, BLACK SHORTS, PLAIN BLACK TRACKSUIT & BLACK 
TRAINERS 

 

YOUR CHILD’S ANNUAL FLU VACCINATION 2022-2023 (LAIV NASAL SPRAY) 
 

This vaccination is recommended to help protect your child against flu. Flu can be an unpleasant illness and 
can cause serious complications. Vaccinating your child will also help protect more vulnerable family and 
friends by preventing the spread of flu. There may be a rebound in flu levels this coming winter following low 
levels in the past 2 years as a result of COVID-19 restrictions. The vaccination is free and is a quick, simple, 
painless spray up the nose.  
 

Online Consent Form: 
 

1.         Please use the following link to access the online consent form: 
www.bthimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu 

 

2.         Please quote the unique school code. The code for your school is BP138538 
 

Please complete the online consent form for both consent / no consent giving reasons.  
 

Please inform the School Vaccination Team (Not School) of the following on 
 

Blackpool, Wyre & Fylde: 01253 951984 
Lancaster & Morecambe: 01524 406672 

 

•           If your child has steroid tablets prescribed two weeks prior to vaccination. 
•           If in the few days prior to vaccination your child has been wheezy.  

http://www.bthimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu
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•           If consent is received and you take your child to your GP surgery to receive the vaccination.  
 

It is your responsibility to contact the school vaccination team to ensure they do not receive the immunisation 
again. 
 

A leaflet explaining the vaccination programme can be accessed by clicking the following link: Flu vaccination 
for children 
 

School Age Vaccination Team 
 

Pupil First 
Name 

Class 
Value 

Recognised 
Values Certificate Comment 

Luca 1H Respect 
For showing respect to all those around him by always looking at the 
speaker when talking to adults and talking to a partner. 

Edain 1S Responsibility 
For using our learning areas responsibly and making sure resources 
aren’t left on the floor. 

Charlie 1A Resilience 
For trying his best with his writing when retelling ‘What the Ladybird 
Heard’ and not giving up. 

Lola 2H Respect 
For showing respect to her teacher and classmates by listening and 
focusing on the speaker. 

Harry 2S Resilience 
For trying really hard in maths, recognising the value of each digit in 2-
digit numbers. 

Summer 2A Reflection 
For making corrections in her maths making numbers with tens and 
ones. 

Ava 3H Responsibility 
For demonstrating a mature attitude to learning and encouraging 
others to participate in learning. 

Everly 3S Reflection 
For working really hard to make sure she has included everything she 
needs in her work to help her succeed. 

Oliver 3A Responsibility For consistently offering a helping hand with jobs in our classroom. 

Ollie 4H Responsibility 
Superb commitment in lessons, showing responsibility for his learning 
by taking part in class discussions. 

Martha 4S Respect 
Clearly showing respect to her teacher on the first day of school, by 
making them welcome and following the practise of active listening. 

Class 4A Resilience 
For settling well into year 4 and showing resilience when tackling the 
harder work that has been given. Keep it up 4A! 

Max 5H Resilience 
Max has shown fantastic resilience within his learning during our first 
week back, producing some wonderful pieces of independent work. 

Joseph 5S Resilience 

For his resilience, bravery and achievement in putting his face in the 
water during his first swimming lesson and being able to look forward 
to the next one. 

Jessie 5A Resilience For trying really hard with numbers up to 1,000,000. 

Ruby 6H Relationships 

For going above and beyond expectations to build positive 
relationships during her first week in year 6.  Her kindness, assistance 
and mature, thoughtful manner has made our first week run smoothly. 

Class 6S 6S Reflection 
For a fantastic start to Year 6 and really thinking about the school 
values and how to model them to the other children in school. 

Beth 6A Responsibility 

For making a fantastic start to the year by settling into our learning 
routines quickly. Well done Beth - Thank you for being a great role 
model! 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/flu-vaccination-leaflets-and-posters/protect-yourself-against-flu-information-for-parents-and-carers-of-preschool-and-primary-school-aged-children
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/flu-vaccination-leaflets-and-posters/protect-yourself-against-flu-information-for-parents-and-carers-of-preschool-and-primary-school-aged-children
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School Admissions – September 2023 
 
Primary Applications – If your child was born between 1st September 2018 and 31st August 2019, you must 
apply for a Primary School Reception place for September 2023.  (Applications are required for all children 
with a 4th birthday between 1st September 20221 and 31st August 2023).  Closing date for applications – 15th 
January 2023. 
 
Secondary Applications – If your child is in the final year of primary education (Year 6), you must apply for a 
Secondary School Year 7 place for September 2023.  (Applications are required for all children who are in 
their final year at a primary school).  Closing date for applications – 31st October 2022. 
 
If you live in Blackpool (pay council tax to Blackpool) you need to apply for a school place on-line at: 
www.blackpool.gov.uk/schooladmissions.  
  
Before you complete and submit your application you are advised to read Blackpool Council’s guide for 
parents at: www.blackpool.gov.uk/schooladmissions. 
 
The on-line system offers a quick and secure means of applying for places. Paper applications and information 
booklets are available from schoolaccess@blackpool.gov.uk or telephone 01253 476637. 
 
If you pay your council tax to Wyre or Fylde then you will need to access Lancashire’s on-line application 
system at www.lancashire.gov.uk You can still express preferences for Blackpool schools on Lancashire’s 
application system. 
 
PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE IT UNTIL THE LAST MINUTE! 

 

Harvest - StreetLife  
 

This year we will be supporting this worthwhile charity again.  If you wish to send 
in donations of food and toiletry items (please see lists below) a collection box 
will be situated in the school office reception area.   
A message from the Admin and Compliance Co-ordinator at Streetlife: 

 

Streetlife’s work continues to help vulnerable and homeless young people in Blackpool, Fylde and Wyre.  Our 
Shelter provides nearly 3000 bed spaces with shower, laundry facilities, and food over the course of a year. 
We also provide drop in facilities during the daytime where young people can get information, support, and 
a hot meal, along with opportunities for life-skills, training, and fun activities. 
 

Without the ongoing support of local schools and churches, we would simply be unable to provide the level 
of support that we do. 
We would like to use the Harvest Appeal to raise awareness of how food poverty affect’s young people in our 
town.  Spending money on food often comes last, behind rent, bills and debt, leaving young people surviving 
on benefits with little to spend on nourishing food.  
 

Help us by sorting items into food type 
Where possible please sort these items into food types, e.g. beans, soups, vegetables.  We ask that you don’t 
send any decorative packaging as all donations will be broken down from original packaging, and re-sorted 
into standardised food parcels to be given out to young people, in supermarket shopping bags. 
 

Items StreetLife would appreciate are:  
 

http://www.blackpool.gov.uk/schooladmissions
http://www.blackpool.gov.uk/schooladmissions
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Food donations: Tins of soup, tins of veg, tins of baked beans, tins of spaghetti, tinned meats, tins of fish, 
pasta sauce, tins of fruit, tins of rice pudding, jars of jam, tins/packets of custard, packs of dried pasta, rice 
and plain noodles, pasta in sauce, savoury rice packets, instant noodles, cup a soups, tea bags, biscuits. 
 

Toiletry donations: Men’s deodorant, Women’s deodorant, shower gel, shampoo, conditioner, bars of soap, 
toothbrushes, toothpaste, packs of tissues, razors, sponges and flannels, body lotion, sanitary towels, 
tampons, hair gel, aftershave balm, toiletry bag, combs and brushes, wet wipes, hairspray or mousse. 
 
 

Men and women’s new/unused underwear in adult sizes, small and medium. 
 

Thank you in advance for your kind support. 
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Diary Dates 
(Correct at time of printing) 

 

Thursday 29th September – Macmillan Coffee Morning  
(time to be confirmed) 

 

Inset Day – Monday 3rd October – School closed all day 
(open as normal Tuesday 4th October @8:50am) 

 

Autumn Half Term 2022 – School closes on Friday 21st October  
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm) 

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 
 

School re-opens – Monday 31st October 2022 @ 8:50am 
 

Christmas 2022 – School closes on Tuesday 20th December 2021 @ 2:00pm 
(Whole school) 

 

School re-opens – Thursday 5th January 2023 @ 8:50am 
 

Spring Half Term 2023 – School closes on Friday 10th February 2023 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm)  

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 
 

School re-opens – Monday 20th February 2023 @ 8:50am 
 

Easter Break 2023 – School closes on Friday 31st March 2023 @ 2:00pm 
(Whole school) 

 

School re-opens – Monday 17th April 2023 @ 8:50am 
 

May Day – Monday 1st May – School closed all day 
(open as normal Tuesday 2nd May @ 8:50am) 

 

Summer Half Term 2023 – School closes on Wednesday 24th May 2023 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm)   

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 
 

School re-opens – Monday 5th June 2023 @ 8:50am 
 

School closes for Summer Holidays – Friday 21st July 2023 @ 2:00pm 
(Whole school) 
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Hawes Side Academy 
Term Dates – 2023/2024 

 School Closes School Opens @ 8:50 am 

Autumn Terms 2023 starts   Tuesday 5th September 2023 

Inset Day  
(Monday 2nd October) 

Friday 29th September 2023 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 

Tuesday 3rd October 2023 

Autumn Half Term 2023 Friday 20th October 2023 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 

Monday 30th October 2023 

Christmas 2023 Friday 22nd December 2023 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 2:00 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 2:05 pm) 

Monday 8th January 2024 

Spring Half Term 2024 Friday 9th February 2024 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 

Tuesday 20th February 2024 

Easter Break 2024 Thursday 28th March 2024 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 2:00 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 2:05 pm) 

Monday 15th April 2024 

May Day 2024 
(Monday 6th May) 

Friday 3rd May 2024 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 

Tuesday 7th May 2024 

Summer Half Term 2024 Friday 24th May 2024 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 

Monday 3rd June 2024 

Summer 2024 Friday 19th July 2024 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 2:00 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 2:05 pm) 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


